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8 December 2023                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
Dear Parents and Carers  
 
 
Christmas performances 
 
The children have been working hard learning their lines, practicing their carols and rehearsing their 
scenes for the many nativity plays and carol concerts the school will be putting on this year. I will be 
attending as many of these as my other commitments allow this year and Mrs Parmar will attend the 
performances I will not be present for.  
 
I need to remind everyone that we will again not be allowing parents to take pictures or film during 
the productions. Parents will be able to take a photo of their own child at the end of the event. We 
would like to encourage parents to enjoy the moment and not have to look at the nativity plays 
through a sea of smartphone screens! Furthermore, the governors wish to be fully GDPR compliant 
in this area. Thank you for your understanding with this matter. 

 
 
Christmas Jumper Day, Christmas lunch- Wednesday, 13 December 2023 

 
This year we have our Christmas jumper day to co-inside with our 
Christmas Dinner Day.  
 
Please note that on Wednesday 13 December your child can 
wear a Christmas jumper alongside the rest of the school uniform.  
 
List of acceptable outfits for Christmas Jumper Day:  
 
• A Christmas Jumper worn with grey school trousers and 
grey/white socks.  
• A Christmas Jumper worn with a grey skirt and grey or green 
school tights.  
• A Christmas dress worn with grey or green school tights.  
 
Please note this is not a mufti day and only the outfits described 
above are allowed. 
 
Please select your child’s Christmas lunch option on SchoolGrid. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

School Clubs 
 
Please note that on the last week of term there are no School Clubs. All Clubs return in January 
2024. 
 
 
Last day of term 
 
I would like to remind you that school finishes on Wednesday, 20 December at 2:00pm. 
 
 
School Grid 
 
The lunch menu is available on School Grid and can be booked several weeks in advance. This 
gives you the opportunity to log into your account to make your child’s lunch selections. 
If you experience difficulties accessing your account please visit the school office. 
 
If your child is not attending school please remember to deselect your order. If you do not, HCL will 
charge for this meal. 
 
 
Thank you to our PTA for their seasonal efforts 
 
A big thank you to the PTA who spent a recent evening decorating the school for the Christmas 
season. Our hall Christmas tree is really beautiful. Unfortunately, due to the heating situation the 
dressing of the Christmas tree advent assembly was not able to take place this year so the PTAs 
efforts in this area are particularly appreciated.   
 
 
Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a wonderful weekend. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Mr James Edwards 
 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Free school meals 
 
If you think you meet the free school meals eligibility criteria, please call the 
Local Authority on 0300 300 8306. When you call to apply for free school 
meals, please have the following information ready:  
 
• National Insurance numbers and dates of birth for you and your partner  

• Dates of birth for your children  

• If you receive support from the National Asylum Support Service, your 
NASS number  
 
If your application is successful, please contact the school office to confirm 
this to enable us to update our records to reflect this.  

 

School Admissions 2024 

Central Bedfordshire Council have produced a booklet to help 

you with applying for your child’s school place for 2024.  

The following link will take you to the booklet 

https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/info/5/school_admissions 

 

The national closing dates for applications to be received by the School 
Admissions Team are: 

15 January 2024 

 - Starting School 2024 

- Transfer to Middle 2024 

https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/info/5/school_admissions


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

 

Event 
Year 

groups 
involved 

Date 

The Snowman at the 
Peacock Theatre 

Year 2-5 Friday, 15 December 2023 

Christmas events   

Jingle and Mingle Early Years 
Monday, 11 December 2023, 9:10am and 
2:00pm 

Christmas Dinner and  
Jumper Day 

All Wednesday, 13 December 2023 

PTA Christmas Disco 
Year 3 & 
Year 4 

Friday, 15 December 2023, 3:20-4:20pm 

PTA Christmas Disco 
Year 5 & 
Year 6 

Friday, 15 December 2023, 4:30-5:30pm 

Reception Nativity Reception 
Thursday, 14 December 2023, 9:15am and 
2:30pm 

Year 1 Nativity Year 1 Tuesday, 19 December 2023, 10am 

Year 1 Nativity Year 1 Tuesday, 19 December 2023, 2pm 

Last day of term  All 
Wednesday, 20 December 2023 school 
closes  
at 2:00pm 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

This week’s 
Attendance Awards 

Reception/KS1 Prince Louis–  
Orange 100% 
 

 
Lower KS2 Princess Charlotte – 
Charlotte 98.5% 
 
 
Upper KS2 Prince George– 
Elizabeth 95.4% 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
Star Awards 
 

 
 

    

Danny 
DETERMINATION 
says, “DON’T GIVE 
UP.” 

Colin CURIOSITY 
says,  
“THINK FOR 
YOURSELF.” 

Chloe 
COMMUNICATION 
says, “RESPECT 
OTHERS.” 

Izzy 
INDEPENDENCE 
says, “DO YOUR 
BEST.” 

Sonia M Arthur C Jessica-Rose B Natalie M 

Lola S Bella S Adam G  Edward M 

Ruth P Bailey C Honey Y Violet H 

Joel B Leon S Kyrie A Antonia 

Levi U   Zaima Z 

Lara R   Abeeha U 

Amira E   Arran G 

Harry F   Anton R 

Ben C   Oliver F 

Andrei R    

Victoria T    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


